
CONTRAST 
 
 UNBELIEVER 
 IN DARKNESS 
 
"And this is the condemnation, that light is come into 
the world, and men loved darkness rather than light, 
because their deeds were evil."    -- John 3:19 
 
"Who leave the paths of uprightness, to walk in the ways 
of darkness"    -- Proverbs 2:13 
 
"The wise man's eyes are in his head; but the fool 
walketh in darkness . . . ." -- Ecclesiastes 2:14 
 
"And cast ye the unprofitable servant into outer 
darkness: there shall be weeping and gnashing of teeth." 
   -- Matthew 25:30 
 
 
 

 BELIEVER 
 IN LIGHT 
 
"But if we walk in the light, as he is in the light, we 
have fellowship one with another, and the blood of Jesus 
Christ his Son cleanseth us from all sin."    -- I John 
1:7 
 
"For we wrestle not against flesh and blood, but against 
principalities, against powers, against the rulers of 
the darkness of this world, against spiritual wickedness 
in high places."    -- Ephesians 6:12 
 
"Who hath delivered us from the power of darkness, and 
hath translated us into the kingdom of his dear Son."   
 -- Colossians 1:13 
 
 
 

 UNBELIEVER 
 SERVANT OF THE DEVIL 



 
"Know ye not, that to whom ye yield yourselves servants 
to obey, his servants ye are to whom ye obey; whether of 
sin unto death, or of obedience unto righteousness?"   -
- Romans 6:16    
 
"Jesus answered them, Verily , verily, I say unto you, 
Whosoever committeth sin is the servant of sin."    -- 
John 8:34 
 
"Even so we, when we were children, were in bondage 
under the elements of the world"    -- Galatians 4:3 
 
"And deliver them who through fear of death were all 
their lifetime subject to bondage."    -- Hebrews 2:15  
 
 
 

 BELIEVER 
 SERVANT OF CHRIST 
 
"But God be thanked, that ye were the servants of sin, 
but ye have obeyed from the heart that form of doctrine 
which was delivered you. Being then made free from sin, 
ye became the servants of righteousness."    -- Romans 
6:17-18 
 
"If any man serve me, let him follow me; and where I am, 
there shall also my servant be: if any man serve me, him 
will my Father honour."    -- John 12:26 
 
"The same followed Paul and us, and cried, saying, These 
men are the servants of the most high God, which show 
unto us the way of salvation."    -- Acts 16:17 
 
"But now being made free from sin, and become servants 
to God . . . ."    -- Romans 6:22 
 
 
 

 UNBELIEVER 
 FIGHTS AGAINST CHRIST 
 
"He that is not with me is against me; and he that 
gathereth not with me scattereth abroad."    -- Matthew 



12:30  
 
"No man can serve two masters: for either he will hate 
the one, and love the other; or else he will hold to the 
one, and despise the other. Ye cannot serve God and 
mammon."    -- Matthew 6:24 
 
"For if, when we were enemies, we were reconciled to God 
by the death of his Son, much more, being reconciled, we 
shall be saved by his life."    -- Romans 5:10 
 
"For many walk, of whom I have told you often, and now 
tell you even weeping, that they are the enemies of the 
cross of Christ."    -- Philippians 3:18 
  
 
 

 BELIEVER 
 FIGHTS ON CHRIST'S SIDE 
 
"These shall make war with the Lamb, and the Lamb shall 
overcome them: for he is Lord of lords, and King of 
kings: and they that are with him are called, and 
chosen, and faithful."    -- Revelation 17:14 
 
"For to me to live is Christ, and to die is gain."    -- 
Philippians 1:21 
 
"Fight the good fight of faith, lay hold on eternal 
life, whereunto thou art also called, and hast professed 
a good profession before many witnesses."    -- I 
Timothy 6:12 
 
"I have fought a good fight, I have finished my course, 
I have kept the faith"    -- II Timothy 4:7 
 
 
 

 UNBELIEVER 
 DEAD IN SIN 
 
"And you hath he quickened, who were dead in trespasses 
and sins."    -- Ephesians 2:1 
 
"And unto the angel of the church in Sardis write; These 



things saith he that hath the seven Spirits of God, and 
the seven stars; I know thy works, that thou hast a name 
that thou livest, and art dead."    -- Revelation 3:1 
 
"Wherefore he saith, Awake thou that sleepest, and arise 
from the dead, and Christ shall give thee light."    -- 
Ephesians 5:14 
 
 
 

 BELIEVER 
DEAD TO SIN, ALIVE UNTO GOD 
 
"What shall we say then? Shall we continue in sin, that 
grace may abound? God forbid. How shall we, that are 
dead to sin, live any longer therein? Know ye not, that 
so many of us as were baptized into Jesus Christ were 
baptized into his death? Therefore we are buried with 
him by baptism into death: that like as Christ was 
raised up from the dead by the glory of the Father, even 
so we also should walk in newness of life.:    -- Romans 
6:1-4 
 
"Likewise reckon ye also yourselves to be dead indeed 
unto sin, but alive unto God through Jesus Christ our 
Lord."    -- Romans 6:11 


